PIXHAM RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION COMMITTEE
MINUTES: Monday 9th December 2019
(No alterations suggested so draft minutes stand)

1.  Apologies: Gayle Priestley, Roger Mortimore, Elsie Rosam.
Present: Michael Anderson, Brian Downing, Sue Mill, Pat Smith, John Hammond, Susie Hurst, Roger Hurst.
Jo Rees has told Pat that she is happy to continue with Twitter & Instagram, though she needs to have material sent to her.  However she has decided to resign from the Committee. We send our thanks to her for her contribution this year. 
2. Approval of Minutes of last meeting:  done and minutes signed.
3. Matters arising: done.
4. Treasurer’s Report: Sue informed us that the current balance is £855.47p. This includes £243.90p from the December quiz which left c£140 profit. She feels that the current balance is healthy but pointed out that we need an auditor for the 2020 AGM. BRIAN to draft something to put into the Post about this and send it around the Committee for their approval.
5. Events: 

i) Christmas pop-up pub:  Sat 14th Dec.  
a)  GAYLE can you please email the committee urgently to inform them of final arrangements. The following is extracted from last month’s minutes: 
Gayle has booked the OPS from 10.30 – 4.00:  the event will take place from 12.00-3.00. Same format as before. Sue can help in the morning only and will make her famous apple pie ‘n custard as well as bringing in the alcohol. SUE to ask Sarah Slade if she would kindly make that delicious beef stew.  Gayle will make something veggie. ???(who?) to ask Steve Livens if he’d like to organise the bar. Pat can’t be there, sorry.
b) There is another booking from 4pm so clearing up will need to be prompt.

c) What accompaniments are there to the stew – potatoes / vegetables? 

d) Gayle can you please let Sue know the cost of presents?

e) Who is organising the bar?

ii) Chinese evening: cancelled:  too much else going on.

iii) OPS reunion: to be a separate item on the agenda for January.  ALL asked to come with ideas. We thought profits for Summer Fete & reunion should go to OPS. Might have to form a sub-group.
BRIAN to book the last Sat in June for this, 10am – 9pm.

Timing:  evening to continue until c8.00, OPS booked until 9.00

Food – possibly continue the fete barbeque.

Ex-pupils & teachers to bring their own id badges. Places will need to be booked – SUE will organise.

SUE to contact Mrs Stanway, Miss Craven.

BRIAN to ask Mary P about any info she might have and also to liaise with her about asking St Martin’s for anything they have stashed away.

PAT to ask David Cowan if the Church have info about the school.

Note to go into the January Post about it, to inform ex-pupils & teachers.

Publicity needs to be wide-spread, starting early, say March.  Contact local newspapers, Vantage Point, Challenger, Town Crier etc.  Website, Post, Twitter, Instagram etc. Can someone please volunteer to take over publicity for this event? 
We need lots of help in organising and running both the Fete and the Reunion. 

iv) Next year’s Quiz Nights:  BRIAN to book dates: 10th Jan: 14th Feb: 13th March: 17th April (later than usual as the 10th is Good Friday).

PAT to ask Mike if he wants to run any of them, and Chloe.

6. Neighbourhood Watch: PAT to liaise with Roger to collect new resident packs + blue NW stickers.
7. Membership: MICHAEL said he would email copies of the new residents’ welcome letter to Street Stewards with a note to say he could print them out if needed. To put a note in the Post offering special offer:  15 months for the price of 12, with the membership form.
8. Thames Water:  no updates.
10. Website: John urgently needs people to write in a blog:  PAT offered a Climate Emergency page.
11. Planning apps etc: Roger mentioned a few issues from the Forum (correct name?), notably telephone boxes & motorbike noise. We will support any petition re the latter which Mickleham might start. 
The MVDC local plan consultation will be in public domain on Jan 14th and all are urged to look at it.
12.  Litter: MVDC are not supporting the ‘Don’t be a Tosser’ campaign.
13. Church survey: PAT to ask David Cowan again for the results.
14.Pixham Post: next edition Jan / Feb. Copy needed by Dec 20th.
15. Street Steward updates: Pat reported a v successful Downs View winter celebration at OPS. 
16. AOB:
i). BRIAN will ask Sarah Oakley if she can put up lamp-post publicity for coffee mornings. 
ii) Aviva have boarded up the Social Club. 
iii) Pat has started the Pixham Action List, of people who will turn out to help specific actions, eg weeding / other work around the school, putting out chairs etc. Can all Committee members try to get more to sign up, by asking at gatherings etc?  So far she has 3 people (not bad out of c10 families)  it would be good to have 20. ALL try to get people involved in this.

iv) Agenda item for next meeting – a Street Steward Social? 

17. Date of next meeting: Monday 13th Jan at Michael’s:  Flat 2 Riverside Courts.  Street Stewards not to be invited.
Meeting ended 8.42. Is this a record???    xPat
